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 Probation Department/Office of Independent Review/OC Board of Supervisors 

Responses to Findings and Recommendations 
 

 

Responses to Findings F.1, F.2, F.3, F.4, F.5 and F.6 

 

F.1 The placement of male and female detainees in a coed unit at Central Juvenile Hall at Central 

Juvenile Hall resulted in a boy and girl being together, in the female’s room for an extended 

period of time possibly engaging in sexual conduct without staff’s knowledge or consent. 

 

 Response: Agrees with the finding. 
 

F.2 Maintenance in Unit I at Central Juvenile Hall needs attention with respect to the condition 

of the painted surfaces and general cleanliness of the unit. 

 

Response:  Agrees with the finding. 

 

F.3 Improvements are needed in the CJH visiting area including modification to the trailer to 

improve the general appearance (new carpeting), comfort (upgrade air conditioning), improve 

signage, and provide outdoor seating at the visitor’s entrance for early arrivals. 
 

Response: Disagrees partially with the finding. 

 
While Probation agrees to look at modifications to the trailer to improve comfort (upgrade air 

conditioning), signage, and provide outdoor seating at the visitor’s entrance for early arrivals, 

the carpet in the visitation trailer is approximately 10 years old, but has a 25-year life span; 

thus, cleaning of the carpeting rather than replacement is warranted. 

 

F.4 The runaway rate at the Joplin Youth Center exceeded the norm during the past year. This is 

most likely because of the failure to screen minors with high runaway potential at the intake 

process. 
 

Response:  Disagrees partially with the finding. 

 

The runaway rate at the Joplin Youth Center did exceed the norm during the past year; 

however, the process for screening minors has not changed and does screen for runaway 

potential based on established criteria.  

 

F.5 The brief length of stay at the Joplin Youth Center results in a high rate of turnover of 

students creating a difficult situation for the school teaching staff and minimizes the lasting 

effects of a positive rehabilitative experience. 
 

Response: Agrees with the finding. 

 



F.6 The risk management aspects of operating juvenile detention and correctional facilities could 

benefit from the availability of the Office of Independent Review to follow-up on serious 

behavioral incidents and assist in investigating allegations of staff misconduct. 
 

Response: Agrees with finding.  

 

Responses to Recommendation R.1, R.2, R.3, R.4, R.5, R.6, R.7 and R.8 

 

R.1 The Probation Department should review and possibly reconsider the placement of male and 

female juveniles in the same living unit. (See F1). 

 

 Response: The recommendation has been implemented. 

 

As of July 2012, Juvenile Hall no longer houses male and female juveniles in the same 

living unit. A rare exception would possibly be made in the unit for severely emotionally 

disturbed minors if circumstances warranted it. 

 

R.2 Probation Department management should review and revise policies and procedures, 

training and performance of staff responsible for supervision and security in the unit where 

the alleged sexual misconduct occurred. (See F1). 
 

Response:  The recommendation has been implemented. 

 

The Probation Department has conducted a thorough review of the incident and a 

renewed emphasis on “Back to the Basics” supervision is in place 

 

R.3 Probation Department management should conduct a thorough inspection of Unit I and other 

units to determine the condition of painted surfaces, cleanliness of vents and other 

maintenance problems and issue work orders to take corrective action where indicated. (See 

F2). 
 

Response: The recommendation has not yet been implemented, but will be 

implemented in the future. 

 

 The FY 12-13 Budget includes funding to conduct a needs assessment at Juvenile Hall.  

The assessment will be completed during FY 12-13, and work orders for corrective action 

will be issued based on the findings of the assessment. 

 

R.4 Probation Department management should budget for replacement of the carpeting and 

improvement of the air conditioning in the visitation trailer. (See F3). 
 

Response:  The recommendation has been implemented. 

 

 The FY 12-13 Budget includes funding for replacement of the carpet, if needed, and 

funding to improve the air conditioning unit in the visitation trailer.  The carpet in the 

visitation trailer will be cleaned prior to consideration for replacement as the carpet has a 

25-year life span and is only 10 years old. 



 

R.5 During the intake process, minors should be thoroughly screened for high runaway potential 

and those who have such potential should not be placed at Joplin Youth Center, an open 

camp with little security. (See F4) 
 

Response:  The recommendation will not be implemented because it is not 

warranted or is not reasonable. 

 

The current institutional intake process already thoroughly screens for factors related to 

“high runaway potential” whereby those with such potential are not placed at Joplin 

Youth Center. 

 

R.6 A bench should be installed near the entrance to the visitation trailer for early arrivals. (See 

F3). 
 

Response: The recommendation has not yet been implemented, but will be 

implemented in the future. 

 

During FY 12-13, Probation will evaluate the need for and provide seating, where 

determined necessary, near the entrance to the visitation trailer for early arrivals. 

 

R.7 Probation Department Management should review the need for limiting the Joplin Youth 

Center Program average length of stay. Any time less than 90 days does not appear to be an 

effective use of facility resources.  
 

Response:  The recommendation will not be implemented because it is not 

warranted or is not reasonable. 

 

Although any length of stay less than 90 days may not be an effective use of the Joplin 

facility resources; the alternative to placing minors with less than 90 days at Joplin would 

be to have them remain in secure detention, which is more costly and restrictive.  

 

R.8 The Board of Supervisors should expand the scope of work for the Office of Independent 

Review to include reviews of the Probation Department Juvenile facilities operations. (See 

F6). 
 

Response: The recommendation has been implemented. 

 

In 2010, the Board of Supervisors added a provision to the contract of OIR’s Executive 

Director that establishes an attorney-client relationship with the Probation Department 

and allows OIR to perform the recommended monitoring function for selected cases.  

That option has been utilized on selected occasions, and the Board of Supervisors can 

also expand the role on an as-needed basis in the future. 
 

 

 


